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Mid -Valley Special Education Cooperative 

Newsletter 

 
April , 2014 
 

Notes from the Executive Director 

 

I am scurrying to finish this newsletter before I head off to the annual Council for Exceptional 

Children Conference.  This year, Natalie Assell will be accompanying me.  At todayôs leadership 

meeting, we got our marching orders to find information, materials, products, and ideas for our 

staff to better instruct our students.  We are excited to be among thousands of educators whose 

focus is on students with special needs!  More to come for sure! 
 

Important Spring Dates 

 

Mark your calendars for these important Spring Dates:   

 

¶ Business Partner Breakfast, April 24
th
   

¶ End-of-Year Celebration, May 5
th
  

¶ Young Athletes day, May 8th  

¶ Transition Graduation Breakfast, May 23
rd
  

¶ MJC Graduation, June 4
th
   

 

Important Certification Information 

 

Sharon Balderas from the Regional Office of Education will be at the MJC gym on May 13
th
, 

from 3:30-4:30 to talk about your responsibilities for licensure and recording your professional 

development on-line.  This session is especially important if you havenôt registered yet through 

the ELIS system or if your license is due to expire on June 30 of this year.  Please bring a laptop 

to this event or come a little early to check one out to use during the presentation.   
 

Schoolôs Out! 

 

This year, the law changed so that the last day of school for students will be a full day.  Just a 

reminder! 
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Professional Development on April 18 

 

If you are a certified person and work in a District 303 school, or are an itinerant on the D303 

schedule, or are working in MJC, or work in the SAIL program, do we have a program for you!  

On the April 18 Institute Day, please join us at the MJC multi-purpose room (gym).  Bring a 

lesson plan that has to do with literacy.  If you donôt typically write them, just use the format in 

the evaluation plan.  And, if you have one, please bring your laptop.  Our topic will be the new 

state requirement for student growth.  We think we have an interesting and highly interactive day 

planned for you! 

 

Social Work Newsletter 

 

Scott Carchedi has put together another fabulous parent newsletter.  I am attaching it to this 

newsletter.  Please send it out to your parents and read it if you are a parent as well!! 

 

SAIL at Culvers 

 

The SAIL students and families earned $191 at their March event! 

 

Kane County CougarsðJune 22
nd

!!  

 

Mark your calendars for Sunday, June 22.  We will be having a Cougar Day.  Students, families, 

friends, staff and their families are invited to this special event.  We will be selling tickets.  60% 

of the proceeds will go to mid-Valley, PLUS we will all be able to enjoy a great day at the old 

ball park!  More information will be coming soon.   

 

Chiliôs Fundraiser 

 

Speaking of fundraisers, donôt forget to eat at Chiliôs sometime during the month of April.  I am 

sending the coupons once again.  Leigh Ann send the coupons out to her entire building who will 

also be supporting Mid-Valley.  Thanks to Kim Payne for setting this up and I hope to see you 

there! 

 

End of the Year Celebration 

 

The Sunshine Committee has been working furiously on the End of the Year Celebration 

scheduled for May 5
th
.  We will honor Mary Langan, Mary Knishka, Sandy Richmond, Barb 

Rowe and Claudia Vodden, our retirees.  We will also honor those staff members who have 

achieved milestone years of service, Jeanne Schultz, Claudia Vodden, and Anne Waters.  We will 

celebrate our 26 new employees and all of their mentors!  Please come to enjoy this special event! 

 

Autism Awareness Month and Blue Hair Day! 

 

In honor of Autism Awareness month, we are SO looking forward to Blue Hair extensions day on 

April 10
th
 to support local efforts for Autism research!  Please contact Bonnie for more 

information! 

 

And, on another note.  Carrie Fisher wrote:  Just thought I'd share that there is a house on Rt 25 in 

Batavia who has a giant cow in his front yard that he decorates for different holidays.  I 

approached him recently about decorating it blue for Autism awareness month and he was thrilled 

with my ideas. So today he put together the cow and it looks great. He and his wife have also 
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placed blue lights in there outside lights to light it up blue! I was very excited to find out that he 

was willing to do this. It will also be decorated like this for a few weeks! 

 

 
 

April is OT Appreciation Month!  

 

I think PT appreciation is in the fall, and I think I missed it, so appreciate both groups this month! 

 

MJC Interview Clothing Drive 

 

We are so pleased that students in the New Directions Program are interviewing and finding work 

opportunities.  Josh Axelsen and the other staff have realized that often these students do not have 

appropriate work or interview clothing.  As you do your spring cleaning, we are looking for polo 

shirts, collared shirts, decent pants and maybe even jackets if you have them.  Just send them or 

bring them over to MJC.  If you have questions, please contact Josh and thanks so much. 

 

Program Updates 

 

Itôs projection, enrollment and budget season!  We are sad to announce that we will be 

discontinuing the CLASS program for next year.  It is the result of the least restrictive 

environment.  Most of our member districts are providing their own integrated programs to meet 

the needs of these types of students.  On the other hand, we are seeing growth in the New 

Directions, New Pathways, and Transition Programs. It is the nature of a special education 

cooperative to be flexible from year to year! 

 

Valley Workshop 

 

I was happy to attend the Valley Workshop Board meeting last month along with Kim Payne, one 

of our vocational facilitators.  This is a great place for our students to obtain valuable work 

experiences.  It was so nice to see some of our former students there as well.  It is a solid  

community partnership.   
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Whatôs going on with the Vans (Volume 2) 

 

Well, we ordered the vans in November and they still havenôt arrived!  Now, they are telling us 

that it might be summer!  For those of you who volunteered to be our drivers and have 

participated in training, we will be putting together a plan for you.  Thanks so much for your 

patience.  I think ours is running out! 

 

MJC Supports the Troops for Memorial Day 

 

Meg Bingham and the students/staff at MJC are once again organizing to support our men and 

women serving in the United States military across the globe.  Our students will be writing letters 

to express their thanks and support.  They are also working with Fox Valley Troop Support, Inc. 

to pack care packages to send to the troops.   
 
Meg will be providing us with a list of items that could be sent in the care packages that I will 

send out in a separate email. If you have contributions, all the donated items will be collected at 

school throughout May.  The final day to send in donations is Wednesday, May 15
th
.  But donôt 

wait until the end, you can start sending in donated items now! 

  
Think Summer!  ESY! 

 

Parent registration packets are due to your coordinator by April 15.   

 

Journal Articles 

 

Iôm attaching the table of contents of Teaching Exceptional Children.  If you would like the entire 

article, please contact Bonnie. 

 

CPI Dates 

 

¶ June 10, 11, CPI refreshers; 9:00-12:00 

¶ July 23, CPI refresher, 1:00-4:00 

¶ August 14, CPI refresher, 12:00-3:00 

 

Move Requests 

 

For this month, our next move date will be Thursday, April 24th.  So, that means you should turn 

in any move requests to Bonnie Carlson by Monday, April 21st so we can organize the work 

requests.  If you have large furniture, equipment or large boxes to move, please fill out the form 

and clearly label the items to be moved.  The forms are on the web-site.   

 

New Staff in April 

 

We had no new staff in April! 

 

Birthdays! 

 

Happy April  birthday wishes to:  Jen Traub (1
st
), Bonnie Carlson (4), Carol Fisher (9), Alice 

Buoy (16), Suzanne Riegler (19), Susan Steele (19), Nancy Sporer (20), and Susan Gorecki (26)..  

Happy Birthday! 
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Thoughts and PrayerséGet Well Wishes 

 

Please keep these folks is your thoughts and prayers: 

 

¶ Jeff Bakerôs wife has been placed in hospice and Jeff will be taking the rest of the year 

off to be with her and with his family.   

¶ Deb Sall has been diagnosed with stage 3 colon cancer.  She has had surgery and will be 

out for at least 4-6 weeks while she participates in limited chemotherapy.   

¶ Sandy Richmondôs brother has had heart surgery and is still undergoing treatment. 

¶ Barb Beasley was hospitalized before break and is recovering well under the supervision 

of her cardiologist.   

 

Our Sympathies toé 

 

¶ Paige McNulty for the passing of her special grandmother, Gigi. 

 

People News 

  

Diane Berg and Bonnie Carlson will be walking to join the fight for pancreatic cancer.  To 

contribute, go to the link below: 

 

https://www.kintera.org/faf/donorReg/donorPledge.asp?ievent=1089445&supId=380792812 

 

Bowling! 

 

Bowling was such a great event!  We took up half of the alleys in the place.  And, we were able to 

raise $326 for the Giving Fund.  The Giving Fund helps students participate in school activities 

and provides small emergency assistance for students.  Thanks to the fabulous Sunshine 

Committee and to all of you who gave so generously and had so much fun! 

 

 

 

 

https://www.kintera.org/faf/donorReg/donorPledge.asp?ievent=1089445&supId=380792812
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